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Ruminating Reminiscences
Bernie and I first met when we were both in Yeshiva College.  We were in the same year, were on the same floor in the dormitory and took some courses together. After graduation (Bernie and Viva were already married by then). Our paths crossed again when Bernie studied at the Belfer Graduate School of Science where I was the registrar in charge. We both were interested in mathematics – he in the field of pure mathematics and I in Math teaching. He went on to get his Ph.D. and enter college teaching, while I became a high school math teacher.
We stayed in touch because his wife Viva and my wife Marsha have been lifelong friends since first grade. Marsha was considered part of Viva’s family, the Schonfelds.
The Pinchuks and Marsha made Aliyah at almost the same time in 1969 and later I joined them when I married Marsha and made Aliyah. Since then, the families have been in close touch. We often feel like we are aunt and uncle to the Pinchuk clan.
About 20 years ago, Bernie approached me and told me about the Center he founded along with Zvi Arad z”l, which would promote excellence in mathematics for pre-high school and high school students with after school classes and programs. He invited me to be the chairman of the Center, a position I hold to this day. Over the years the program, one of the only ones of its kind, has classes and programs all over the country and has expanded exponentially and has been amazingly successful. This is mostly due to Bernie’s and Zvi’s creativity. At each of the annual meetings of the Center, the reported successes of our students, the number of classes and programs as well as the actual testing and other results is nothing short of astounding! The program takes into account that many students, especially in the periphery cannot afford the tuition, especially those families with more than one student enrolled. The program therefore offers generous scholarships and aid to those who are in need.
This phenomenal success can be attributed to the farsightedness of its founders and to the amazing administrative and teaching staff,

Bernie has now retired from Netanya College which he founded almost 30 years ago, but he is still very involved with the Center.
Upon reaching this milestone year, Marsha and I wish Bernie many good happy and healthy years together with Viva and the Pinchuk family.
